Carrigaline Municipal District
Cork County Council
Floor 5
County Hall
Cork

12th May 2021

TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District

A Chara,

Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: -

Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held via Microsoft Teams on Monday 17th of May at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business:

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 19th April2021.

- 2. Matters Arising
- 3. Cathaoirleach a thogandh/Election of Chairperson
- 4. Presentation by Edward Rhys Thomas of the NTA
- 5. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations
 - (i) Lease of Old Water Tower, Passage West
 - (ii) Grant of Right of Way at Harbour View, Crosshaven
 - (iii) Carrigaline Water Sports Report
 - (iv) Litter Management Plan
- 6. Comhfhreagras / Correspondence
- 7. Municipal District Officer Report
- 8. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of Motion in the name of:

Cllr. Audrey Buckley

1. "I would ask that we as a local council would look at the area crossing from the parking at Hugh Coveney Pier to access the footpath/Post Office is a very busy part of Crosshaven village, used by many. Is it possible we could look at putting a raised 'Island' or Zebra Crossing? Right now there is a white lined area but unfortunately car owners are parking there and the risk to people trying to cross is very dangerous."

- 2. "R612 Lower Road Crosshaven "I would like an engineer to look at the Zebra Crossing area by the RCYC. What is happening in this area especially when large cars/vans park right up to the edge of the raised path by the Zebra Crossing from the RCYC side, a pedestrian cannot be seen. The area is blocked for oncoming cars. Is there a mandatory requirement for the area between cars parking and visibility to an oncoming car? Also the residents are finding it difficult to sleep as the lights are flashing 24/7, Could we look at rectifying this please for the residents."
- 3. "I would ask that going forward we would allow if needed, a graphic/photos with our monthly motions. I would myself find this very beneficial."

Cllr. Ben Dalton O'Sullivan

- 1. "That this Municipal District would write to the NTA to request a city linked bus route for Waterfall village. We would ideally be requesting an extension to the 208 service."
- 2. "That a footpath would be installed between Walsh's park and the bridge at Halfway. In the meantime, could the verge be levelled with gravel installed with safety bollards installed to provide an interim safe access to Walsh's park from the Halfway. Currently, mothers with buggies, young people and older people have to walk on the main road to access the park. This is highly unsafe."
- 3. "That repairs would be carried out to the bridge at Halfway village. A section is currently knocked down for a number of months."

Cllr. Seamus McGrath

- 1. "To request that the Engineer considers the provision of a Pedestrian Crossing in the vicinity of the school at Shanbally (school road). Also, to seek an update on the previous request for a crossing on the N28 at Shanbally."
- 2. "To seek a written update on the proposed roundabout at Ballinrea Cross. Please outline a specific timeline for the delivery of this project."
- 3. "To seek a written update on the proposals for Carrigaline and Passage West as part of the funding allocated under the Urban Regeneration and Development Fund."

Cllr. Marcia D'Alton

- 1. "That as a Main Town in the Carrigaline Municipal District, Cork County Council would provide a personnel resource to carry out daily street cleaning to Passage West/Monkstown as is already provided in the Main Town of Carrigaline and in the Key Village of Crosshaven. There has been no Council-provided litterpicking/street cleaning in Passage West for over 11 years."
- 2. "That clear advisory user signage would be provided at the entrances to the greenways at Passage West, Carrigaline and Crosshaven."

- 3. "That street lighting would be provided along the R610 from Buncoille to Murph's Pub. This would be lighting focusing specifically on the footpath rather than on the road or spilling into the SPA of Monkstown Creek and its purpose would be to enable safe amenity use of this footpath after dark."
- 9. Rún Comhghairdis/Votes of Congratulations
- 10. Aon Ghnó Eile/Any Other Business

Ian Broe Meeting Administrator Tel: 021 4285058

Email: ian.broe@corkcoco.ie